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The King & Queen Of Moyneyana (and some usurpers in the back seat) 

 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2022-23 

Positions Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Bryan O’Meara   

Vice President Ian Chislett   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Carole O’Meara   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

General Committee Ted Drake, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Ian 

Chislett, Natalie Serra, Ross Millard , Ian Rees, 

Ashley Wright 

  

Prop Officer – Clubroom Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer. - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson   (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Asst Newsletter Editor    

Webmaster Frances Guyett   (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Comm Service Co-ord Pat Day  0408 563814 

Club Captain 

Mid Week Captain(s) Doreen Melis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan  0428 582189 

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Peter Carter 

Daryl Jago 

Ken Perrett 

Mark Stephens 

Terry Mansbridge 

55692270 0429692270 

0407059469 

0428527139 

0415468799 

 

Librarian Roy Begelhole  55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston, 

Graeme McLeod, Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Doug Byron   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 

Rob Donohue 

Ken Perrett 

Ian Chislett 

Graham Conn 

Ian Rees 

 0428123364 

0408529296 

0428527139 

0438863236 

0407041606 

0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Bryan McGarvie    

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Karen Carter 55692270  

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at G & M Autos McMeekin Road Warrnambool. Thanks to 

everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up now so please keep them coming in. 

  

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: October 2022 to February 2023 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

January 2023 
Thurs 26th Australia Day 8:30 am Ellerslie BBQ area by bridge.  

Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
February 2023 

Wed 8th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 9th  Thursday Coffee Run 2:00 pm 
Charlie’s at Port Fairy Meet at 
Dennington at 1:30pm 

 

Fri 24th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 26th  
Club run - Heywood Wood Wine 

Roses Festival  
10:00 am 

Car Display 11 to 4. Arrive by 10 am at 

football ground. 
 

March 2023 
Wed 8th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 9th  Thursday Coffee Run TBA   

Sat 25th  Car Show & Picnic lunch 11:00 am Fletcher Jones Gardens  

Sat 25th  50th celebration dinner 6:00 pm Carmichael Room, City Bowls Club  

Sun 26th  Car Run & Afternoon Tea 1:00 pm Flagstaff Hill Car Park to Club rooms  

Fri 31st General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
April 2023 

Wed 8th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 9th  Thursday Coffee Run TBA   

Fri 24th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 26th  Club run  TBA  
 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 

  

CONTENTS  

Office Bearers 2  

Events Calendar 3  

President’s report, Christmas Party 4 Disclaimer: Any opinion expressed in articles or features 
published in this journal should not be regarded as necessarily 
being the opinion of the Club or Committee, which cannot accept 
responsibility for the accuracy of material in the journal which is 
published in good faith as supplied to the Editor(s). 

Club Christmas Party 2022 5 

General Meeting Minutes November 25th 2022 6 

Committee Meeting Minutes December 14th 2022 7 

Committee Meeting Minutes January 4th 2023 8 

Club run November 27th  10  

Moyneyana New Year’s Eve parade 2022 11  

Warrnambool’s Railway Turntable 13  

Lake Pertobe Car Show 14  

Classifieds 19  

Advertising 20  

   



Page | 4 

President’s Message 

Hi All   

Once again, I begin my report with the loss of another member of our club.  David 

Crowe-Owen passed away on the 30th of December 2022. His knowledge and 

expertise was greatly appreciated, especially by the engine committee. 

Our condolences to David’s family. 

Having mentioned the engine committee, a big thanks to them all for the time they 

are putting in now that Cheeseworld is up and running again. They are great 

ambassadors for our club. Also, we wish Kelvin a swift recovery following his op. 

The Lake Pertobe show on Sunday the 8th, I thought went very well. My personal thanks to all those who 

helped in any way toward its success. You all made the day the success I believe it was. A big thanks to 

Falcon Traffic for the loan of the bollards and Victoria at Warrnambool City Council for her guidance and 

the use of the bunting. Just a small knuckle rap from Council. Some shades and gazebos were pegged down 

and this is banned in the area because of underground watering systems. Next year please all use weights 

eg sandbags to hold our shades in place. 

Don’t forget the Australia Day breakfast at Ellerslie on Thursday 26th January from 8:30 am and the 

General Meeting the next night Friday 27th January 7:30. 

Cheers 

Bryan O’Meara 

Club President. 

 

Car Club yearly cleaning roster 

Each quarter the rooms need a good clean, toilets, cobwebs, floors swept & mopped, windows cleaned in necessary. 

Thanks to these members that have already offered for the next 12 months. Contact a committee to volunteer your 

services – get in quick to get your favourite month        

If you can catch up with each other & make a time that suits. If you can’t attend please get some else to cover you.  

February 

Ray & Pauline Smith, Dot Houston  

May 

Ian Rees, Doreen Melis, Marj Warton 

August 

Peter & Karen Carter, Carole O’Mera 

November 

Harry & Denise Droste, Ross Mullard  
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Christmas Party 
About 40 turned up for the Club’s 

Christmas party at the Clubrooms on 

December 4th. It was a hot day for us 

in Warrnambool at over 30 degrees 

but a nice atmosphere inside. The 

Club provided salads and sweets and 

soft drinks, and it was BYO for meat 

with the BBQ going outside. Thanks 

to Karen Carter and her helpers who 

did the salads and sweets. A nice 

relaxing time was had. I had difficulty 

getting the attention of members to 

take the photo except for the 

Treasurer who always pays close 

attention to all proceedings including 

financial ones! 

  

50 TH ANNIVERSARY DIARY DATES. 

SATURDAY 25th MARCH; PICNIC LUNCH & CAR SHOW 

FLETCHER JONES GARDENS  11 am TO 3pm 

 

SATURDAY 25th MARCH; CELEBRATION DINNER 

6 pm ONWARDS 

CARMICHAEL ROOM CITY BOWLS CLUB 

BOOKING ESSENTIAL $45 PER HEAD 

 

SUNDAY 26th MARCH CAR RUN. MEET FLAGSTAFF HILL CARPARK 

LEAVE AT 1PM TO TRAVEL TO CLUB ROOMS 

AFTERNOON TEA AT CLUBROOMS FROM 2PM 

ENQUIRIES RING BRYAN 03 55620916. 

 



Page | 6 

Guest Speaker for January 27th General Meeting 

Everyone is welcome! 
 

We have a guest speaker arranged for the general 

meeting on January 27th. Donna Koik is the Heart 

Matters Coordinator for Warrnambool. She will speak 

to us for about 30 minutes about recognising and 

responding to heart attack warning signs. 

Heart Matters is a partnership project with Heart 

Foundation, Ambulance Victoria and Monash 

University that aims to save lives through community 

education about the warning signs of heart attack, 

what to do if you or someone close to you has those 

warning signs, and how to reduce your risk of having a 

heart attack. 

The Warrnambool community is known to be at high 

risk of heart attack, we have low heart health 

knowledge, and often don’t call an Ambulance when 

we should. Heart Matters wants to change those 

statistics – we want to save lives. We want our 

community members to recognise and respond quickly 

to heart attack warning signs, and to know and manage 

their risk of having a heart attack. 

Donna is a Warrnambool Community member who 
joined this project because she knows the Heart 
Matters message will save lives in our community.  She 
is also an active volunteer with the St John Ambulance, 
Warrnambool Division, Teacher, Trainer, and Assessor 
within this community. 

 

W&DHVC Inc. General Meeting Minutes – 25th November 2022 

Apologies: Martin Dunstan, Marj Warton, Natalie Serra, Damian Lane, Matt Lane, John and Robyn Kennett, Ted 

Drake, Ian Chislett, Rodney Boyle, Marie Thomas, Joan and Ray Farley, Doreen and Wally Melis, Phil Rogalski.                                             

Moved to accept apologies: Doug Byron; 2nd Bev Conn. Carried. 

Minute silence was held for Jack Brittain who was a foundation and life member and passed away October 31st. 

October 2022 Meeting Minutes: Moved to accept as printed in November newsletter: Graham Conn; 2ndRoy 

Begelhole. Carried. 

Business Arising: See below. 

Correspondence In: Newsletter from Casterton and email Colac. Restored Cars. Invoice for Rambler towing. 

Streetrader renewal. VentraIP domain name renewal invoice by email. Energy Aus for energy plan renewal. 

Out: None. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Ken Perrett; 2nd Graeme McLeod. Carried. 
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Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of November 25th read by Treasurer. Moved that 

Treasurer’s report be accepted, and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Club runs and events:  

Nov 26th: Invite to ALHA Sports Day at Showgrounds. Start 9 am. Free entry for members who bring car. 
November 27th: Club run to CheeseWorld museum at 1:30pm. 
December 4th: Xmas party at Clubrooms. BYO meat & BBQ will be going. Start 11:30 am. Club for salad & sweets. 
December 8th: Mid-week run is 21to CheeseWorld. 

January 8th: Lake Pertobe display is “1970s cars”. 

January 26th: Australia Day bbq at Ellerslie bridge picnic area. One bbq, toilet, water. Peter for power. Start 9 am. 
Engine Committee: Very busy. Been doing “high cheese”. Ruston going well and had to buy some more oil. 

Community Runs: Cobden Seniors run on November 15th – was cancelled. 

Federation: Nothing to report. 

General Business: 

• Garage sale Nov 5th at Winslow. Good sale and Club made over $4500. Leftovers out in shed and for sale. 

• 50th Anniversary: Badges ordered. Designing a 50th anniversary board. Invitations to be sent to dignitaries. 

• 2023 Club calendars. 10 remaining. 

• Rambler repairs – into Warrnambool Automotive and Brakes for various repairs and service. 

• Cars Park tar sealing extension: two quotes/cost estimates received. Review at next Committee meeting. 

• Donna Koik (Heart Matters Coordinator) to speak at January meeting about heart attack warning signs. 

• Lake Pertobe display: Latest on organising. Volunteer rosters for marshals, fencing and BBQ. 

o Entry from west. In by 9:30am. Bryan there at 7:30am. Roster out for volunteer marshals. 

o Graham to arrange gates with Bade Ness for the stationary engine area. 

o No power available so no urns for tea/coffee. Just sell cold soft drinks and water etc. 

o Printing of posters for 1970s Cars theme and handing them out etc.- Natalie/Roy 

o Donation bins – Ray to pick up from Ken’s. 

o Signs for who the donations go to (Warrnambool Life Saving Club) – Ian to print and laminate. 

o City Council for bollards (and we will just use ropes), gate keys, water tap key – Bryan 

o Putting posters up in street side displays – Martin 

o Pick up from club: BBQ, gas bottles, club banner, gazebo, tables. BBQ roster. 

o Consumables: sanitiser, napkins, paper towels, gloves, glad wrap, dish cloths and sauce bottles. 

o BBQ supplies including bread, sausages, soft drinks, and ice. Might get donated bread. 30 loaves. 

o Natalie for onions. If all meat sold, then that’s it. $3.50 sausages. 30 trays of sausages. 

o Need several large eskies. Darcy will supply for one. 

o Sausage with or without onions $3.50 and all drinks $2. Ian to print and laminated price list. 

• Arthur Byron advised that Jim Leathhead has car collection at Pomonal. Could have club run there Easter. 
New or First Time Members: New member applicant Andrew Sharp at meeting. 

Meeting closed at 9:05 pm 

 

W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - 14th December 2022 

Present: Bryan O’Meara, Ian Chislett, Ross Millard, Ted Drake, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Natalie Serra, Ian Rees, 

Ashley Wright.  

Apologies: None. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept November Committee meeting minutes as printed in November 

newsletter: Ted Drake; 2nd Natalie Serra. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Newsletters from Gippsland, Casterton. Invoice from Wannon Water. SWC statement. 

Out: None. Moved to accept correspondence: Ian Chislett; 2nd Ashley Wright. Carried. 
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Reports 

Treasurer: Investment for 3 months commenced with SW Credit. Account balances provided by Treasurer. Accounts 

listed for November/December for payment. Moved to receive the Treasurer’s report, approve accounts, and pay 

invoices: Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Engine Committee:  Quiet day at museum today but otherwise all going OK. 

End of Month Club Runs: Port Fairy parade is going ahead on New Year’s Eve.  
January: Australia Day BBQ at Ellerslie as previously arranged. Peter to get key for power. 
February 25th: Heywood Wood Wine and Roses (see below). 
Mid-week: None. 
Community Service Coordinator: None. 

Federation Rep: Next meeting in February. 

General Business: 

• Christmas party on Dec 4th: 40 attended. Great meal and went well. Thanks to the women who organised.  

• January guest speaker is Donna Koik on heart health. February is James Mugavin on bike tour in Cambodia. 

• Reviewed quotes from McLeods Civil/Moyne Shire and Fulton Hogan to seal 660 m2 of parking lot. Moved to 
recommend McLeods/Moyne option at January general meeting. Natalie Serra; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried. 

• 50th anniversary committee: Preparations In progress. 

• Rambler repairs – Brake booster back from repair. Other works ongoing. 

• Motion that Natalie Serra be authorised to approve expenses online: Ian Chislett. 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 

• Club’s domain name (wdhvc.com.au) to be renewed for 5 years at $20/year. Ian to action. 

• Heywood Wood Wine & Roses on Saturday Feb 25th. Men’s Shed organising car display 11 am to 4 pm at 
football ground. Arrive 10 am. Live entertainment etc where cars parked.  Agreed to make February club run. 

• Lake Pertobe display: 

o Entry from west. In by 9:30am. Bryan there at 7:30am to organise marshalling cars in. 

o Graham to arrange gates with Bade Ness for the stationary engine area. 

o Printing of posters:  Natalie to pick up and distribute and Roy will hand out to campgrounds etc. 

o Donation bins (3) – Ray to pick up from Ken’s. Natalie to coordinate the roster. Bin signs printed. 

o City Council for bollards (and we will just use ropes), gate keys, water tap key – Bryan 

o Putting posters up in street side displays – Martin organised to do that. 

o Pick up from club: BBQ, gas bottles, club banner, gazebo, tables. Doug Byron? 

o Consumables: sanitiser, napkins, paper towels, gloves, glad wrap, dish cloths and sauce bottles. 

o BBQ roster – Denise Droste has roster with volunteers for 9-11am, 11-1pm and 1-3pm slots. 

o Bread might get donated. Natalie to contact. And onions and trays of sausages and drinks. 

o Two large eskies required: Darcy will supply one esky. Natalie to get ice. 

o Prices to be sausage with or without onions $3 and all drinks $2. Laminated price lists prepared.  

o Ross to get float. Natalie to ask Annette Cuolohan if she can count the donations as Ross away. 

o Natalie to investigate a “square” for online payment. 

• Ian Chislett reported on discussion with Show Committee for next year and better car display location. 

• Ian an apology for January 4th Committee meeting. Carole to fill in as Secretary. 
New member applications: 
Philip Darburn: Moved to approve membership application: Graham Conn. 2nd Ashley Wright. Carried 
Andrew Sharp: Moved to approve membership application: Ian Chislett. 2nd Ted Clarke. Carried.                      
Meeting closed at 8:55 pm. 

 

W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - 4th January 2023 

Present: Bryan O’Meara, Carol O’Meara, Ian Chislett, Ross Millard, Ted Drake, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Natalie 

Serra, Ashley Wright. 

Apologies: lan Rees. Moved; Natalie Serra, Sec; Ross Millard. Carried;  
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Minutes of previous meeting: 14/12/ 22 

Moved minutes be accepted with alteration to read, Falcon Traffic instead of City Council re bollards. lan Chislett 

seconded Graham Conn. Carried.  

Business Arising carried to General Business.  

Correspondence;  

Inward: E mail from Lake Bolac proposing a car show April 22nd 2023 (May be April CIub Run.)  

Outward: E mail to Heywood festival organiser saying we made their February 25th event our February club run.  

Correspondence moved by Ashley Wright Seconded Ross Millard. Carried.  

Treasures report: Account balances provided by treasurer. Accounts listed for payment. cash Float provided for car 

Show bbq. 

Moved; Ross Millard seconded Geoff Houston. carried.  

Engine Committee: Graham Conn; Thanks to all who have been assisting. Museum Busy time at the CheeseWorld 

Museum. Maybe put information re being open on our website. 

 

CIUB RUNS;  

• January 26th Australia Day breakfast at Ellerslie Meet there. 8.30 onwards.  

• February 25th; club run to Heywood Wood Wine Roses Festival  

Car Display 11 to 4. Arrive by 10 am at football ground.  

• Cobden Rally: Maybe March CIub Run  

Mid Week: Nothing organised yet 

Community Service Coordinator: NiI  

Federation Report: next meeting February.  

GENERAL BUSINESS; 

• Car Park sealing: Details to General Meeting  

• 50th Anniversary Committee; Next Meeting 9th January. 

• Rambler Repairs; Brake booster and master cylinder reconditioned and refitted. Oil leak and exhaust leak still 

to be done.  

• Lake Pertobe display; Sunday 8th January  

• Set up from 7 am.  

• Display opening 10 am.  

• Gates organised; Bollards to be picked up Friday 6th. 

• Key and bunting to be collected from Council Friday 6th.  

• BBQ organised. 

• Rosters for Gates and BBQ arranged. 

• Bryan to organise pick up of equipment from Club Rooms. 

• Moved Geoff Houston, seconded Ted Drake Bryan 

• Purchase 2 umbrellas for gate attendant’s shade. Carried. 

• RE Tap and Go payments; Natalie organising. 

• Martin Dunstan arranged for photos and article for the standard. 

 

MEETING CLOSED: 8.20 pm 
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November 27th Club Run to CheeseWorld Museum 

The Club run was to the CheeseWorld Museum and thanks to Kelvin Boyle and Chiz for opening the 

museum and starting the Ruston for us. While the museum was open a few members of the public also took 

the opportunity to walk in. After the museum we went over to the Rae collection. By the time we were 

closing it was nearly 3 pm and too late to go to the Freckled Duck in Allansford which closed at 3pm. 

Another time maybe. Chiz was in his hi viz shirt and keen to be most visible in both photos. 

 

 

 
 
  



Page | 11 

Moyneyana New Year’s Eve Parade - 2023 
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Warrnambool’s Railway Turntable. 

Many W&DHVC members may not be aware that the club played a considerable role in returning a railway 

turntable to Warrnambool. Norman Houghton’s recently published excellent book To Warrnambool Stopping 

all Stations, indicates a turntable was installed in 1890 when rail reached Warrnambool and was extensively 

used literally every day to turn steam locomotives around to undertake a return journey to Melbourne or 

position engines within the once busy railyard. However, the Warrnambool Standard of 12 October 1915 

states “Yesterday the ponderous parts of a new railway turntable arrived at Warrnambool to be erected on 

the site of the present turntable, near the local engine sheds. (i.e., near the present concrete batching site 

well west of the station). The turntable is built to accommodate the large AA express engines which will shortly 

be employed running regularly on the line between Melbourne and Port Fairy,” With the introduction of diesel 

engines in the 1970’s, which could be driven from either end, there was no longer the need for a turntable 

and Warrnambool’s was sold, presumably for scrap metal, and removed. In the late 1980’s a small but 

determined group of civic minded train enthusiasts embraced on a major project the likes of which had rarely 

before been seen in in Australia. They planned to move a 25-tonne locomotive turntable from Mornington to 

Warrnambool where it would be restored to enable historic steam trains to once again grace the Melbourne 

– Warrnambool line. The turntable was donated by Steamrail Victoria but not before Mornington suddenly 

realised what they were losing and fought a battle to retain it. At 21.3 metres long and weighing 25 tonnes, 

the turntable needed two cranes to lower it to its temporary resting place. The W&DHVC was one of a number 

of community groups involved in the $30,000 project. Considerable earth and concrete work were required 

in the positioning of the turntable in its new position. Jack Brittain and Ray Farley, along with other early 

members of the club were closely involved in many facets of the project and the club can deservedly be 

considered a significant contributor to what was achieved. 

The turntable was officially “christened” on April 7, 1990, to coincide with the opening of the Warrnambool 

– Melbourne train line centenary celebrations. Things did not go smoothly though as after the Mayor, Toni 

McCormack, cracked a bottle of pink champagne over an engine’s nose, the manual “driven” turntable 

refused to budge! After about an hour of fruitless efforts to get it moving, the engine was driven off the 

turntable the way it steamed on to run two 40-minute joyride trips west to Dennington. After the two 

Dennington journeys, the strength of a council machine and a winch were brought in to lend support and so 

the stage was set for the engine to head off down the right track for the return trip to Melbourne.  

The Warrnambool Standard reported that “Engineer 

and volunteer worker Jack Brittain said he was 

disappointed the event did not go off unhitched.” 

The turntable is now listed as a Warrnambool City 

Council asset, leased to Victrack, and has proved its 

worth many times since installation with steam train 

tourist trips now a regular occurrence, particularly 

under the watchful eye of Allansford local and 

Steamrail Victoria stalwart Eddie White (on the 

right). It is recorded though that at times it has had 

to be “encouraged” to do its job despite a having a 

small motor installed in 2004 to drive it. 
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Lake Pertobe - 2023 

A very hot sunny day with a lot of interesting cars from across the age spectrum. 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

 
 

 
Club logo pens for sale for $3.00 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken 
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Advertisements: 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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Mal Pitcher. 
Shannons Wimmera Regional Development Officer. 
mal.lynn@bigpond.com 
0418 800 708 

mailto:mal.lynn@bigpond.com
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